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Dear Parent / Carer
National 5, Higher and Advanced Higher Qualifications 2021  
As you are aware the exams for 2021’s National 5, Higher and Advanced Higher qualifications have been cancelled, and in the current lockdown, most young people in the Senior Phase are continuing with their national qualification courses remotely.
Learning and teaching and maximising the time for this during the current period of remote learning remain key priorities for all Midlothian secondary schools. National and local guidelines, including the latest support and advice for schools and colleges from the Scottish Qualifications Authority and the Scottish Government, continue to inform their work.
The move to on-line learning has impacted on national and local planning for the timing and delivery of formal assessments for national qualifications.   Midlothian school leaders and teachers continue to update their planning to reflect the latest SQA and Scottish Government advice on next steps and revised deadlines.

Current timelines

Remote learning will continue nationally at least until mid-February. 

The date for submission of young people’s provisional grades to SQA by schools is now 18 June 2021. 

Ministers will next update Parliament about lockdown measures and the reopening of schools and colleges on 2 February 2021.
In Midlothian, we continue to monitor updates to national advice and guidance and will keep you informed as the situation changes. 

In the meantime, please refer to your local school’s website for the latest updates and to the Midlothian Council website Schools and learning | Midlothian Council
How can I support my child?

Continue to engage in your child’s learning and maintain this as much as possible.  If you have any concerns, please speak to your child’s Pupil Support Leader or head teacher. They are there to help and can update you on the latest guidance and advice from SQA and provide support for your child to manage their studies to achieve their best.

Qualifications delivered through the School College Partnership (SCP)

SCP courses will continue to be delivered online until further notice. All students concerned have been sent a communication from the Edinburgh College Schools Team to their college email that updates and offers advice on issues accessing their SCP courses.

It also gives contact details of the Schools Co-ordinators for different curricular areas for you to contact them directly. If you your child has not received this then please contact the team at the SCP Helpline on 0131 297 8649 or e-mail schools@edinburghcollege.ac.uk. Helpful videos and information guides can be found on the SCP/FA Guide
SQA Updates

Parents and carers can also refer directly to the SQA website for the very latest updates on national qualifications 2020-21.
· SQA Message to Parents and Carers: 

Update on National 5, Higher and Advanced Higher courses 2020-21 - A message for parents and carers (27 January) - SQA
· SQA Message to Learners: 

Update on National 5, Higher and Advanced Higher courses 2020-21 - A message for learners (27 January) - SQA
· National Qualifications information: www.sqa.org.uk/NQ2021
twitter @sqanews2021

Yours sincerely
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